INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

____________________________________________________________________________________

DATE:

March 24, 2011

TO:

LEE HOLLOWAY, Chairman



Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

FROM:

ROY L. WILLIAMS, Principal Assistant 



Corporation Counsel

SUBJECT:
Raffael Nash v. Milwaukee County House of Correction

ERD Case No. CR200801933


EEOC Case No. 26G200801342C

Allamont Perine v. Milwaukee County House of Correction

ERD Case No. CR200801931


EEOC Case No. 26G200801340C

Steven Stahl v. Milwaukee County House of Correction



ERD Case No. CR200801932


EEOC Case No. 26G200801341C
______________________________________________________________________________

This case relates to the attempted termination of Steven Stahl, Rafael Nash, and Allamont Perine because of the alleged improper handling of inmate Freddie Dudley at the Huber facility.  In 2007 Freddie Dudley, a Huber inmate, claimed that he committed a homicide while he was out on release.  A check of various logs and records revealed poor record keeping and confusion about the whereabouts of Mr. Dudley.  Former County Executive Scott Walker made comments to the media regarding his concern about the incident.  Eventually, former Superintendent Ronald Malone sought the termination of Raffael Nash, Allamont Perine, Steven Stahl and a female supervisor.  Milwaukee County’s Personnel Review Board did not uphold the termination of the female supervisor.  Prior to the hearing for Nash, Perine and Stahl, Milwaukee County withdrew the charges against them.  The female supervisor received compensation for the time she missed from work because of her suspension.  Nash, Perine and Stahl did not receive such compensation.

The three officers filed a discrimination complaint against Milwaukee County, alleging gender discrimination.  Officer Nash threatened to add a claim against the County Executive for slander because of comments Nash claimed the executive made about him and the other officers.  After an investigation, the Equal Rights Division made a finding of no probable cause to believe that the officers were the victims of gender discrimination.  The officers, through their lawyers, then appealed and a hearing was set.  After depositions and other discovery, it was decided that the cases would settle.  Officer Perine is to receive $6,900.00 as damages.  Officer Stahl is to receive $10,600.00 as damages.  Finally, Officer Nash is to receive $5,000.00 in attorney’s fees and $9,000.00 in damages.  These amounts (with the exception of the attorney’s fees) reflect the wages they should have received at the close of the case before the Personnel Review Board.

Milwaukee County’s insurance company is aware of the settlement and is in agreement with it.  Milwaukee County’s Office of Corporation Counsel also agrees with the settlement.  Essentially, the officers will receive the amount to which they were entitled several years ago.  Further, the settlement eliminates the costs and risks of further litigation.  
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ROY L. WILLIAMS

Principal Assistant Corporation Counsel
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cc:
Linda Durham










